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Plans to mark College Week are well under way. The
Audio/Visual Department has been busy preparing
videos of each division. These will be shown on cable
stations throughout the college region during the week
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COLLEGE BOARD Honorary Life Members (left to right)
Andrew Smith, Helen Keir, Archie McLaughlin, Dale Janow-
sky with President Jim Wright (Back) and Board Chairman
Stella Black (right)

News from the boardroom

Atthe October public meeting of the Cariboo College
Board, former chairmen Andrew Smith and Dale
Janowsky were presented with ceremonial gavels and
inducted as honorary life members of the College
Board.

They were welcomed by Honorary Life Members
Helen Keir and Archie McLaughlin who were present
at the meeting.

New board member appointed

Williams Lake businessman Trevor Whiting has
been appointed to the College Board.

The November 3rd meeting of the Board was sched-
uled to be held in Williams Lake at which time Mr.
Whiting would be welcomed to the Board.

Communicator
College Week 1987 plans underway
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of November 23-29.

The mayors of Kamloops, Williams Lake, 100 Mile
House and Merritt will proclaim November 23-29
College Week. Regional High School Principals have
been invited to a dinner on Wednesday, November 25
and Kamloops high school students will be on campus
throughout the week participating in an Experiential
Career Planning Program organized by our Coun-
selling Department.

The Annual Academic Awards Ceremony on Friday,
November 27 will be the high point of the College
Week activities.
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CARIBOO COLLEGE Computer Access Centre Coordi-
nator Joanne Nedaborski and President Jim Wright look on
as Business & Mathematics Division Director Richard
Olesen starts up the computer system inaugurating the
centre. Located at 261 Victoria Street in downtown
Kamloops the centre will provide specialized training and
will operate on a fully cost-recovery basis. Computer rental
time on a drop-in basis will also be available.



Regional News |

MILE vans are a familiar
sight in the Interior

The MILE vans are a familiar sight at the 14 interior
communities which they serve. Ley McMillan who
covers the southern route calling in at Chase, Ashcroft,
Logan Lake, Lillooet, Lytton, Spences Bridge and
Westwold says that the average age of his students is 30.
Marvyn Fitzpatrick who drives the northern route call-
ing at Barriere, Clearwater, Little Fort, Sheridan Lake,
100 Mile House, Clinton and Cache Creek says he
enjoys the challenge. The program, now in its fourth
year, continues to expand with each route showing an
increased number of contacts over last year.

The vans are equipped with video equipment and
expect to soon have computer terminals as well. The
tutors have students registered in a wide variety of
courses ranging from English 110 to Psychology. A
radio telephone ensures constant contact with the tu-
tors.

100 Mile House

Members of the College Board and senior administra-
tion recently visited 100 Mile House where they met
with Gordon Hoglund Coordinator of the 100 Mile
House Centre.

This is your newsletter.
Help us keep it informative.
Please send submissions to

Margaret Russell. Deadline for
submissions is the 20th.

The Cariboo College Communicator is published
monthly and is distributed free of charge to all staff.
Editor: Margaret Russell
Photos: John Enman
Design: Mike Rimmer
Electronic Paste-up: Bishop & Rimmer Media Services
Printing : Commercial Press
Permisssion for reprints of material contained in The
Communicator is not required,
but credit should be given.

210*Express Photo by Leo Doucet
MILE VAN TUTORS Ley McMillan (left) and Marvyn
Fitzpatrick take a few moments to exchange information
prior to setting off from the Kamloops campus on their
respective routes in the Mobile Independent Learning Ex-
press vans.

Williams Lake enjoying

computer link with main campus

The staff at the Williams Lake campus says that
through the computer link-up with the main campus
their telephone bill is less than half what it used to be.
They have found that the electronic mail system has
really helped them and ask those of us at the main
campus to check our electronic mail on a daily basis.

Enrollment at the Williams Lake campus has in-
creased this year with some 300 students presently
enrolled.

Unique interior program

Instructor Liz Rock of the Native Human Service
Worker Program says this new two-year program has
been very successful with the final section leading to
certification ending in May 1988. The Williams Lake
campus is the only centre in the interior of British
Columbia offering this program. Two evening Social
Service Worker credit courses are also offered at the
Williams Lake campus.

In addition, a three evening workshop on “Employ-
mentin the Corrections Field”” was recently attended by
some 30 mature students.



Cariboo hosts Regional
Forum on education

Local representatives from labour, business, minor-
ity and special interest groups participated in a Re-
gional Forum on post-secondary education on October
27.Held in the College Boardroom, this local assembly
was in conjunction with a national forum under way in
Saskatoon.

The aim of the national forum was to explore the
challenges and opportunities facing Canada’s universi-
ties and colleges in preparation for the 21st century.

Dr.Cane chaired the Regional Forum which con-
sisted of discussions on three main themes: “The chal-
lenges and opportunities facing post-secondary educa-
tion”, “Accessibility to and participation in the post-
secondary system” and “The framework for managing
and financing post-secondary education”. To ensure
that the regional views and concerns would be ad-
dressed, the recommendations of the local group were
submitted forinclusion in the final report of the national

Direct In Dialing switchover

accomplished without a hitch

The switchover to DID has gone very smoothly. New
in-house telephone directories will be available next
week. Wesley Cole has done a superb job.

John Roueche Workshop

Some 200 college staff members attended the John
Roueche In-Service Day on October 8th. Roueche’s
remarks were entertaining and thought-
provoking.Judy Wilbee has since received a personally
autographed copy of “Access & Excellence”, by John
Roueche, in appreciation of the assistance provided by
Judy and the group facilitators.
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THE COMPUTER Automated Systems Technician pro-
gramwas featured at the recent Thompson Nicola Manufac-
turers’ Association Trade Show held in Aberdeen Mall. The
Display Unit was also set up in the mall exhibit.

College’s Display Unit
hits the road

The newly-acquired Display Unit has been put to
good use in recent weeks. Native Student Academic
Advisor Bryan Rattray set up the unit at a recent
regional conference at the Indian Residential School
while Mel Galloway and Academic Advisor Donna
Fleury used it at Okanagan College’s Career Fair on
November 1.

The Display Unit may be booked by calling John
Dand in the Plant Department, Local 5381.
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THIS GROUP of revellers from the Finance Department
hosted the annual Halloween staff costume social. (L to R)
Jackie Mullen, Larry Peatt, Linda (Hot Lips) Walch, Debbie
Blackwell, Edna Crosson, Elaine (Aunt Jemmima) Tattrie
and Mary Snyder. Larry Peatt (a.k.a. The Sheik of Araby)
won the First Prize - Dinner for Two at the College Dining
Room. Salaam Larry!

Resp. Therapy grads tops again

Respiratory Therapy grads have again achieved the
highest overall average in national certification exami-
nations. This is the third consecutive year Cariboo
students have topped the field. Sincere congratulations
go to Chairperson Larry Prins and instructors Les
Mathews and Bryan Daly!

We all send sincere congratulations to Ernie
Millard on achieving Registered Industrial
Accountant membership. Well done Ernie!

Thanks and again, Applause - Applause, to Vi
Koroll and Doug Smith of the college’s Duplicating
Centre who consistently provide exceptional
turnaround service to the college community. It’s much
appreciated!




